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STUDENT FEE ADVISORY COMMITTEE
2012-13 Academic Year

Meeting #4
Friday, February 1, 2013
8:30 a.m., USU-205

Members Present: Robinson (chair), Bolin, Colburn, Espeleta, Gucyski, Haberstroh, Hata, Rice, Taylor, Varela.

Members Absent: Nieto, Soni, Yepez
Staff Attendees: Eckhous, Hernandez, Sanchez

1. Welcome and Introductions. Vice President Robinson, chair of the committee, called the meeting to order and asked the committee members to introduce themselves. Robinson said he would abstain from voting until there is a student majority.
2. Approval of Agenda and Minutes. The committee reviewed the minutes of the December 7, 2012 meeting. The minutes and today’s agenda were approved (8-0-1).

3. Proposed Total Cost Form. Eckhous said that at the last meeting, Henry Fung, associate dean of the college of natural sciences and mathematics, was asked for an example of how the proposed form might be applied to one of the college’s departments. He will present an example at the March 1, 2013 meeting. 
Committee members also asked at the last meeting what information on miscellaneous course fees is available online. Hernandez gave a presentation utilizing the campus website, and demonstrated how and where the course fees are listed. Currently, students may click on a major on the Miscellaneous Course Fee page and see all the associated fees. By fall 2013, there will be hyperlinks from course listings in the catalog that state “course fee may be required” to the Miscellaneous Course Fee page.
Espeleta arrived at the meeting at 8:50 a.m.
Hernandez asked if the students on the committee had any suggestions to improve accessibility to the online fee information. Several students indicated that the ability to connect to the online course catalog is very helpful.

Robinson said the committee will wait until the March 1, 2013 meeting to complete the discussion on the proposed total cost form.

4. Kinesiology Department Fee Request. Eckhous said the request is to increase the existing KPE Fee II, effective fall 2013, from $25 to $33 to cover the increased cost charged by the Associated Students, Inc., for the use of the bowling lanes.
Robinson asked if the department has a reserve built up for the KPE Fee II. Eckhous said that at the end of June 2012 there was a balance of $407.

Robinson suggested that the committee keep track of the balance to see if an excess develops.

Colburn moved, Hata seconded to approve the fee request. The motion passed unanimously (10-0-0).

5. Review of Annual Student Fee Reports, 2012-2013 Year to Date. Eckhous reviewed Attachment 3, the Student Activity Report, which logs the year-to-date fee activity of this committee.
Colburn asked how the College of Continuing and Professional Education determines the fee level for courses. Eckhous said the college does a financial projection, and the fees are approved by the dean of CCPE and the president. Taylor added that a budget for each course is prepared and the cost is divided by the anticipated number of students.

6. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned at 9:05 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Mary Sanchez, Division of Student Services

(These minutes have not been approved.)
